
From:
To: FGG, Public Comment
Subject: [External] Fw: Reminder: General Legislative Session – May 20, 2025
Date: Tuesday, May 20, 2025 4:38:28 PM

Hi Andrew,

I forgot to mention that there is no list of the requested items in the e-
mail. 

Regards, Paul Henkin

-----Forwarded Message-----
From: San Diego County, CA <UQ73340@publicinput.com>
Sent: May 20, 2025 4:50 AM
To: PAUL the BOLD <
Subject: Reminder: General Legislative Session – May 20, 2025

Thank you for requesting to speak at the Board of Supervisors meeting. You’ll see a list of the
items you requested to speak on in this e-mail. 

Speaking in person? 

Check in with the Deputy Clerk in the Board Chamber when you arrive. If you don’t
check in, you may not be called. 

Speakers are called in the order requests are received. 

Speaking by phone? 

Be sure you entered your phone number in the form. 

When the meeting starts or your item is up, dial into the conference line listed at
the bottom of the e-mail. 

If speaking on multiple items, you may stay on the line—no need to redial. 
Click the “View Meeting Page,” button at the bottom of this e-mail to update your details or
change how you would like to provide your comments.  

Meeting Date: June 3, 2025
Agenda Item No. 25
Batch No. 01





From:
To: Andres Wong; support@rtfhsd.org; Lawson-Remer, Terra; MontgomerySteppe, Monica; Anderson, Joel;

Desmond, Jim; FGG, Public Comment; Coronado Mayor John Duncan; Del Mar Mayor Terry Gaasterland;
Encinitas Mayor Bruce Ehlers; Lemon Grove Mayor Alysson Snow; Oceanside CA Mayor Esther Sanchez; SD
Mayor Todd Gloria; Santee Mayor John Minto; Chula Vista Mayor John McCann; La Mesa Mayor Mark A.; El Cajon
Mayor Bill Wells; Escondido Mayor Dane White; Vista CA Mayor John Franklin; Carlsbad CA Mayor Keith
Blackburn; Solana Beach Mayor Lesa Heebner; Imperial Beach Mayor Paloma Aguirre; San Marcos CA Mayor
Rebecca Jones; National City Mayor Ron Morrison; Mayor Steve Vaus-Poway; CV Live Data Robert Johnson;
Menezes Shandel (NBCUniversal); NBC Jeanette Quezada; “KGTV 10 Olivia GonzalesBritt; NBC 7 San Diego; CBS
News 8 San Diego; KPBS San Diego; KUSI ch 9 San Diego; ABC 10 San Diego; Fox 5 69 San Diego; News Fox
Cable Insider; Carl DeMaio; sdnews.com; La Prensa San Diego; San Diego UT Senior Editor; San Diego UT
Community Op Ed; Times of San Diego; Voice of San Diego; Imperial Beach Eagle-Times; Chula Vista Star News;
News Chula Vista Today; Editor-The Alpine Sun; based in El Cajon; East County Magazine; Borrego Springs Sun;
Coronado Times; La Jolla Light Editor; Editor del mar times; Solana Beach; News Encinitas Advocate; Rancho
Santa Fe Review; The Paper Weekly San Marcos; The Vista Press; Escondido Times-Advocate; Village News; CA
Rep (74) Laurie Davis; CA Asmbly Carl DeMaio (75); sa; CA Rep (77) Tasha Boerner-Horvath; CA Rep (78)
Christopher Ward; assemblymember.sharpcollins@assembly.ca.gov; CA Rep (80) David Alvarez; CA Senator (38)
Catherine Blakespear; CA Senator (40) Brian Jones; CA Senator (32) Kelly Seyarto; CA Senator (18) Steve
Padilla; CA Senator (39) D Akilah Weber; CalMatters

Cc: J Paul Henkin; Alfredo Hueso; GREG ANTHONY; News KUSI Allison Edmonds; News KUSI Allie Wagner; News
KUSI Brandon Stone; News KUSI Dan Plante; News KUSI Diane Tuazon; News KUSI Ed Lenderman; News KUSI
Jason Austell; News KUSI Kacey McKinnon; News Epoch Times NTD Evening News; News OANN Addison Smith
In Focus; News KOGO Lou Penrose; News Union Tribune San Diego; News Epoch Times News Letter; San Diego
Reader; newsletter@theepochtimes.com; News Ocean Beach Rag; News OANN Chanel Rion Weekly Briefing

Subject: [External] Re: Fw: FIRST-GLANCE NUMBERS ON SD COUNTY HOMELESS COUNT ARE GOOD
Date: Tuesday, May 27, 2025 11:30:08 AM

Hi Andres,

 

And given the number of homeless they don't even count, it's a wonder
that they even bother!  

 

A good spin of the lottery wheel might produce the better results they
want.  But really, the number of homeless people in jail or hospitals is a
pretty easily found figure - probably easier to find than alot of the
homeless too!

 

-----Original Message-----
From: >
Sent: May 26, 2025 10:22 PM
To: <support@rtfhsd.org>, Cc: .Supervisor Terra LawsonRemer <terra.lawson-
remer@sdcounty.ca.gov>, .Supervisor Monica Montgomery-Steppe
<Monica.MontgomerySteppe@sdcounty.ca.gov>, .Supervisor Joel Anderson
<joel.anderson@sdcounty.ca.gov>, .Supervisor Jim Desmond
<jim.desmond@sdcounty.ca.gov>, FGG PublicComment
<PublicComment@sdcounty.ca.gov>, Coronado Mayor John Duncan
<jduncan@coronado.ca.us>, Del Mar Mayor Terry Gaasterland
<tgaasterland@delmar.ca.us>, Encinitas Mayor Bruce Ehlers <behlers@encinitasca.gov>,
Lemon Grove Mayor Alysson Snow <asnow@lemongrove.ca.gov>, Oceanside CA Mayor
Esther Sanchez <esanchez@oceansideca.org>, SD Mayor Todd Gloria



<mayortoddgloria@sandiego.gov>, Santee Mayor John Minto
<Jminto@cityofsanteeca.gov>, Chula Vista Mayor John McCann
<jmccann@chulavistaca.gov>, La Mesa Mayor Mark A.
<marapostathis@cityoflamesa.us>, El Cajon Mayor Bill Wells <bwells@cityofelcajon.us>,
Escondido Mayor Dane White <dawhite@escondido.org>, Vista CA Mayor John Franklin
<jfranklin@cityofvista.com>, Carlsbad CA Mayor Keith Blackburn
<keith.blackburn@carlsbadca.gov>, Solana Beach Mayor Lesa Heebner
<lheebner@cosb.org>, Imperial Beach Mayor Paloma Aguirre
<paloma.aguirre@imperialbeachca.gov>, San Marcos CA Mayor Rebecca Jones
<rjones@san-marcos.net>, National City Mayor Ron Morrison
<rmorrison@nationalcityca.gov>, Mayor Steve Vaus-Poway <svaus@poway.org>, CV
Live Data Robert Johnson <Chulavistalivedata@gmail.com>, Menezes, Shandel
(NBCUniversal) <Shandel.Menezes@nbcuni.com>, NBC Jeanette Quezada
<jeanette.quezada@nbcuni.com>, “KGTV 10 Olivia GonzalesBritt
<olivia.gonzalezbritt@10news.com>, NBC 7 San Diego
<limsandiegonewstips@nbcuni.com>, CBS News 8 San Diego <yourstories@kfmb.com>,
KPBS San Diego <news@kpbs.org>, KUSI ch 9 San Diego <NEWS@kusi.com>, ABC 10
San Diego <team10@kgtv.com>, Fox 5 69 San Diego <news@fox5sandiego.com>, News
Fox Cable Insider <comments@foxnewsinsider.com>, Carl DeMaio
<carl@reformcalifornia.org>, sdnews.com <reporter@sdnews.com>, La Prensa San Diego
<news@laprensasd.com>, San Diego UT Senior Editor <lora.cicalo@sduniontribune.com>,
San Diego UT Community Op Ed <tania.navarro@sduniontribune.com>, Times of San
Diego <news@timesofsandiego.com>, Voice of San Diego <tips@voiceofsandiego.org>,
Imperial Beach Eagle-Times <editor.eaglenews@gmail.com>, Chula Vista Star News
<info@thestarnews.com>, News Chula Vista Today <news@chulavistatoday.com>, Editor-
The Alpine Sun <albert@integritynews.us>, based in El Cajon <carlos@integritynews.us>,
East County Magazine <editor@eastcountymagazine.org>, Borrego Springs Sun
<editorialsun@gmail.com>, Coronado Times <manager@coronadotimes.com>, La Jolla
Light Editor <robert.vardon@lajollalight.com>, Editor del mar times
<editor@delmartimes.net>, Solana Beach <editor@coastnewsgroup.com>, News Encinitas
Advocate <editor@encinitasadvocate.com>, Rancho Santa Fe Review
<editor@rsfreview.com>, The Paper Weekly San Marcos <thepaper@cox.net>, The Vista
Press <thevistapress@gmail.com>, Escondido Times-Advocate <News@times-
advocate.com>, Village News <frontdesk@reedermedia.com>, CA Rep (74) Laurie Davis
<assemblymember.davies@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Asmbly Carl DeMaio (75)
<assemblymember.demaio@assembly.ca.gov>, sa
<assemblymember.patel@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Rep (77) Tasha Boerner-Horvath
<assemblymember.boerner@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Rep (78) Christopher Ward
<assemblymember.ward@assembly.ca.gov>,
<assemblymember.sharpcollins@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Rep (80) David Alvarez
<assemblymember.alvarez@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Senator (38) Catherine Blakespear
<senator.blakespear@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator (40) Brian Jones
<senator.jones@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator (32) Kelly Seyarto
<senator.seyarto@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator (18) Steve Padilla
<senator.padilla@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator (39) D Akilah Weber
<senator.weber@senate.ca.gov>, CalMatters <commentary@calmatters.org>
Cc: J Paul Henkin <henkinp@earthlink.net>, Alfredo Hueso <lhcr21@cox.net>, GREG
ANTHONY <gjanthony.esq@gmail.com>, News KUSI Allison Edmonds
<aedmonds@kusi.com>, News KUSI Allie Wagner <awagner@kusi.com>, News KUSI
Brandon Stone <bstone@kusi.com>, News KUSI Dan Plante <dplante@kusi.com>, News



KUSI Diane Tuazon <dtuazon@kusi.com>, News KUSI Ed Lenderman
<elenderman@kusi.com>, News KUSI Jason Austell <jaustell@kusi.com>, News KUSI
Kacey McKinnon <kmckinnon@kusi.com>, News Epoch Times NTD Evening News
<EVENINGNEWS@ntd.com>, News OANN Addison Smith In Focus
<InFocus@oann.com>, News KOGO Lou Penrose <Lou@loupenrose.com>, News Union
Tribune San Diego <local@sduniontribune.com>, News Epoch Times News Letter
<newsletter@epochtimes.com>, San Diego Reader <newsletters@sandiegoreader.com>,
<newsletter@theepochtimes.com>, News Ocean Beach Rag <OBRagBlog@gmail.com>,
News OANN Chanel Rion Weekly Briefing <weeklybriefing@oann.com>
Subject: Re: Fw: FIRST-GLANCE NUMBERS ON SD COUNTY HOMELESS COUNT
ARE GOOD

 

Greetings, Elected Officials in the greater San Diego County.
I believe all of you, by now, should have asked these two questions::
1. Were all the previous years' one-night point-in-time counts done also in January?
2. Who thought and/or approved of doing these one-night point-in-time counts during a
cold month when most homeless persons abandon their vagrancy on our streets to
seek warmer places?  Whoever that/those person/s is/are, he/she/they should be
made accountable for all the tax dollars wasted on this poorly timed count. 
Please inform your constituents of the answers to the above questions, answers
which your respective research teams should already have obtained as early as
February this year.
Looking forward to those answers. Soon.
Thank you.
Respectfully,
Andres Wong
Chula Vista
 
 

On Wed, May 21, 2025 at 8:48 PM <henkinp@earthlink.net> wrote:
Good news

 

-----Forwarded Message-----
From: >
Sent: May 21, 2025 8:41 PM
To: <support@rtfhsd.org>
Cc: .Supervisor Terra LawsonRemer <terra.lawson-remer@sdcounty.ca.gov>,
.Supervisor Monica Montgomery-Steppe
<Monica.MontgomerySteppe@sdcounty.ca.gov>, .Supervisor Joel Anderson
<joel.anderson@sdcounty.ca.gov>, .Supervisor Jim Desmond
<jim.desmond@sdcounty.ca.gov>, FGG PublicComment
<PublicComment@sdcounty.ca.gov>, Coronado Mayor John Duncan
<jduncan@coronado.ca.us>, Del Mar Mayor Terry Gaasterland



<tgaasterland@delmar.ca.us>, Encinitas Mayor Bruce Ehlers
<behlers@encinitasca.gov>, Lemon Grove Mayor Alysson Snow
<asnow@lemongrove.ca.gov>, Oceanside CA Mayor Esther Sanchez
<esanchez@oceansideca.org>, SD Mayor Todd Gloria
<mayortoddgloria@sandiego.gov>, Santee Mayor John Minto
<Jminto@cityofsanteeca.gov>, Chula Vista Mayor John McCann
<jmccann@chulavistaca.gov>, La Mesa Mayor Mark A.
<marapostathis@cityoflamesa.us>, El Cajon Mayor Bill Wells
<bwells@cityofelcajon.us>, Escondido Mayor Dane White <dawhite@escondido.org>,
Vista CA Mayor John Franklin <jfranklin@cityofvista.com>, Carlsbad CA Mayor
Keith Blackburn <keith.blackburn@carlsbadca.gov>, Solana Beach Mayor Lesa
Heebner <lheebner@cosb.org>, Imperial Beach Mayor Paloma Aguirre
<paloma.aguirre@imperialbeachca.gov>, San Marcos CA Mayor Rebecca Jones
<rjones@san-marcos.net>, National City Mayor Ron Morrison
<rmorrison@nationalcityca.gov>, Mayor Steve Vaus-Poway <svaus@poway.org>, CV
Live Data Robert Johnson <Chulavistalivedata@gmail.com>, Shandel Menezes
(NBCUniversal) <Shandel.Menezes@nbcuni.com>, NBC Jeanette Quezada
<jeanette.quezada@nbcuni.com>, “KGTV 10 Olivia GonzalesBritt
<olivia.gonzalezbritt@10news.com>, NBC 7 San Diego
<limsandiegonewstips@nbcuni.com>, CBS News 8 San Diego
<yourstories@kfmb.com>, KPBS San Diego <news@kpbs.org>, KUSI ch 9 San Diego
<NEWS@kusi.com>, ABC 10 San Diego <team10@kgtv.com>, Fox 5 69 San Diego
<news@fox5sandiego.com>, News Fox Cable Insider
<comments@foxnewsinsider.com>, KOGO Carl DeMaio (Reform California KOGO
DeMaio Report) <carl@reformcalifornia.org>, sdnews.com <reporter@sdnews.com>,
La Prensa San Diego <news@laprensasd.com>, San Diego UT Senior Editor
<lora.cicalo@sduniontribune.com>, San Diego UT Community Op Ed
<tania.navarro@sduniontribune.com>, Times of San Diego
<news@timesofsandiego.com>, Voice of San Diego <tips@voiceofsandiego.org>,
Imperial Beach Eagle-Times <editor.eaglenews@gmail.com>, Chula Vista Star News
<info@thestarnews.com>, News Chula Vista Live Data
<Chulavistalivedata@gmail.com>, News Chula Vista Today
<news@chulavistatoday.com>, Editor-The Alpine Sun <albert@integritynews.us>,
East County Californian (based in El Cajon <carlos@integritynews.us>, East County
Magazine <editor@eastcountymagazine.org>, Borrego Springs Sun
<editorialsun@gmail.com>, Coronado Times <manager@coronadotimes.com>, News
Coronado Eagle Journal <editor.eaglenews@gmail.com>, La Jolla Light Editor
<robert.vardon@lajollalight.com>, Editor del mar times <editor@delmartimes.net>,
Coast News Group (Solana Beach <editor@coastnewsgroup.com>, News Encinitas
Advocate <editor@encinitasadvocate.com>, Rancho Santa Fe Review
<editor@rsfreview.com>, Carlsbad Coast News (also San Marcos Vista & Oceanside
<editor@coastnewsgroup.com>, The Paper Weekly San Marcos <thepaper@cox.net>,
The Vista Press <thevistapress@gmail.com>, Escondido Times-Advocate
<News@times-advocate.com>, Village News <frontdesk@reedermedia.com>, CA
Asmbly Laurie Davies (74) <assemblymember.davies@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Asmbly
Carl DeMaio (75) <assemblymember.demaio@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Asmbly
Darshana Patel (76) sa <assemblymember.patel@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Asmbly Tasha
Boerner (77) <assemblymember.boerner@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Asmbly Ward (78)
<assemblymember.ward@assembly.ca.gov>,
<assemblymember.sharpcollins@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Asmbly David Alvarez (80



CV) <assemblymember.alvarez@assembly.ca.gov>, CA Senator Blakespear (38)
<senator.blakespear@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator Brian Jones (40)
<senator.jones@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator Kelly Seyarto (32)
<senator.seyarto@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator Steve Padilla (18)
<senator.padilla@senate.ca.gov>, CA Senator Akilah Weber (39)
<senator.weber@senate.ca.gov>
Subject: FIRST-GLANCE NUMBERS ON SD COUNTY HOMELESS COUNT ARE
GOOD

 

 

Hello All,

 

The Point-in-Time count overall shows a 7% decrease in homeless
persons in the County and a 14% decrease in San Diego.

 

While this is great news, the numbers are probably wrong.

 

The point-in-time count was done on one night in January.

 

They don’t count people in jail or prison (San Diego has been
active in that regard.) In Houston, 2017, counting people in jail
increased the count by 57%. Some cities (SD among them) do not
include hospitalized persons. They don’t count people taken in by
relatives (which they may be more willing to do on a cold January
night for a few nights.) Probably omit people in hard-to-get-to
areas, like rugged terrain of national forests or canyons and
riverbeds.

 

[https://homelesslaw.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/HUD-PIT-
report2017.pdf] and I verified this data.

 

The number may be higher now during better weather.

 



John Brady with Lived Experience Advisors in this Article says the
number of homeless his org serves is going up. And the number of
Seniors and people living in their cars rose 5 to 7%, which is
troubling.

 

I find it very troubling that both the RTFH CEO and Point-in-Time
Count director Tamera Kohler, myself, and others have for months
warned of landlords’ huge rent increases and the low number of
units actually available to lower incomes (very low income=30%
AMI, not 50% as the latest County affordable complex claimed.)
Most landlords get away with only 5 to 10% of their units for the
very low income people.

 

Regards,

 

Paul Henkin

 

NBC San Diego

Homelessness down across San Diego County, new data
shows

Story by Shelby Bremer [5-21-2025]

The number of people experiencing homelessness across San Diego County
fell by 7% over the past year, according to data from the Point-in-Time Count
released Tuesday by the Regional Task Force on Homelessness.

 

The annual tally was conducted over one night in January, with about 1,700
volunteers fanning across the county to count people living on the streets, in
shelters or without secure housing.

 

“It’s a freeze frame. It’s a one-night count. It’s measured year-over-year, and
it’s one that you can see the trends. And this reduction is measurable,” said
RTFH CEO Tamera Kohler. “That’s why we’re encouraged by it.”

 



The count found at least 9,905 people experiencing homelessness countywide,
down from 10,605 in the 2024 count. The latest figure includes 5,714
unsheltered San Diegans and 4,191 people in shelters and transitional
housing, according to the RTFH.

 

In the city of San Diego, homelessness dropped by 14%, the data shows, and
veteran homelessness fell countywide by 25%. But the count found seniors 55
and older experiencing homelessness for the first time grew by 5%, and the
number of people living in their cars increased by 7%.

 

“It’s hard to see the difference between 100 people and 90 people, right?
Because what you’re seeing is still a lot of people,” Kohler said.

 

But some advocates like John Brady with Lived Experience Advisors cast doubt
on the figures – flagging that the task force’s monthly data has shown for the
majority of the past three years, more people entering homelessness than
exiting it. He said it doesn’t represent the reality he sees on the ground.

 

“Either a lot of people died or a lot of people are in jail or we just, given the
inaccuracies of the Point-in-Time count, we just didn’t manage to get
everybody,” Brady said, calling the release “bait for political leaders.”

 

“Numbers have not gone down. They’ve gone up. We are serving more people
than ever,” he continued. “For the everyday citizens, it’s confusing, I think. But
for the people on the streets, they’re like, ‘What? Who are they kidding?'”

 

In East Village, Drusilla Yescas said she’s been living on the streets for about
five years.

 

“I need a decent place that’s a third of my income. That’s all. That’s all I’m
asking for,” she said.

 

On that, Brady and Kohler both agreed.

 



“We still have a problem with the housing affordability here in the region,”
Brady said.

 

“More affordable rents is really what San Diego needs,” said Kohler.

 

 

 



From:
To: FGG, Public Comment
Subject: [External] IMPROVING SPEECHES AT THE BOARD
Date: Tuesday, May 20, 2025 3:56:59 PM

Good Afternoon, Andrew,

When it becomes obvious that speakers are not here, and that brings the number below 10, you should allow 2
minutes per speaker.  This would allow more time to present good ideas and positive suggestions. 

Also, it would be nice not to cut off people mid-sentence, as far as possible.  It would be nice to see what the end of
the sentence is - maybe a good idea or suggestion.

Regards,

Paul Henkin



1

Vizcarra, Nancy

From:
Sent: Friday, May 30, 2025 4:42 PM
To: Lawson-Remer, Terra; Desmond, Jim; Anderson, Joel; MontgomerySteppe, Monica
Cc: FGG, Public Comment
Subject: [External] Re: The Fire Pits Might Go Dark. Is There a Flicker of Hope?

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

NOT A FLICKER - I'm tired of the County supporting the City and, it seems, other 
outsiders too, when it has a deficit.  Let's not set a precedent (especially for the City 
which seems to come around fairly often with its hat out.) 

  

Regards, Paul 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Supervisor Terra Lawson-Remer <terra.lawson-remer@sdcounty.ca.gov> 
Sent: May 30, 2025 1:44 PM 
To: Paul Henkin > 
Subject: The Fire Pits Might Go Dark. Is There a Flicker of Hope? 

  

  

 

Dear Paul, 



2

From Ocean Beach to La Jolla Shores, San Diego’s beach fire rings have 
been part of our coastal life for generations—the backdrop for countless 
birthday parties, first dates, family BBQs, and quiet evenings by the sea. 

 

But this summer, this tradition could go dark. 

Many people don’t realize that the fire rings are at risk of disappearing. 
Due to the City of San Diego’s proposed budget cuts, funding to maintain 
them may be eliminated—meaning they could be removed entirely. While 
the rings themselves are simple structures, keeping them safe and usable 
takes real work: clearing ash, disposing of debris, and meeting coastal 
safety and environmental standards. 

This is a City budget issue—not something within the County’s 
jurisdiction—but I’ve heard from many residents who are deeply 
concerned. I represent these beach areas on behalf of the County, and I 
think we have an opportunity to help. If the City Council is unable to 
restore funding during their final budget deliberations next month, I 







From: et
To: Lawson-Remer, Terra; MontgomerySteppe, Monica; Anderson, Joel; Desmond, Jim
Cc: FGG, Public Comment
Subject: [External] PROCLAMATIONS or AD BIZ?
Date: Tuesday, June 3, 2025 11:51:49 AM

Hi All,

 

Is this proclamation time, or just an opportunity to waste our time while
advertising your cause and wasting our time for a giant infomercial?

 

There is free speech, but this is a business meeting and Government
business should be first, not ad biz

 

I forget who made the suggestion during the debate on how to give
spearkers more time at the Board, but I agree that there should be a
limit on time spent/wasted on proclamations.

 

Regards,

 

Paul Henkin



From: D Sackos
To: FGG, Public Comment
Subject: [External] Balboa park and zoo
Date: Friday, June 6, 2025 8:31:37 AM

Please  emplore San Diego to not charge for parking at balboa or zoo. I think this will impact
 families who utilize park and the restaurants, theater and museums.
This is a county park utilized for many events, summer activities for families of the entire
county.
Thanks in advance

Diane Sackos



From: Jordan Human
To: Anderson, Joel; Remer@sdcounty.ca.gov; MontgomerySteppe, Monica; Desmond, Jim; FGG, Public Comment;

MayorToddGloria@sandiego.gov; CityClerk@sandiego.gov; JoeLaCava@sandiego.gov;
JenniferCampbell@sandiego.gov; StephenWhitburn@sandiego.gov; henryfoster@sandiego.gov;
MarnivonWilpert@sandiego.gov; KentLee@sandiego.gov; RaulCampillo@sandiego.gov;
VivianMoreno@sandiego.gov; SeanEloRivera@sandiego.gov; FGG, Communications; Glenn, Tammy; Sweeney,
Sarah; Christensen, Thomas

Subject: [External] San Diego Families Deserve Protection from ICE Raids
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:46:04 AM
Attachments: image0.png



From:
To: mayortoddgloria@sandiego.gov; Council District 1 - Joe LaCava; Council District 2 - Jennifer Campbell;

stephenwhitburn@sandiego.gov; Council District 4 - Henry Foster 3; Council District 5 - Marni von Wilpert;
Council District 7 - Raul Campillo; Council District 6 - Kent Lee; Council District 8 - Vivian Moreno; Council District
9 - Sean Elo-Rivera

Cc: FGG, Public Comment; San Diego UT Senior Editor; San Diego UT Community Op Ed
Subject: [External] TRASH FEES - A BETTER WAY
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 9:00:34 PM

 

 

Hi Mayor, Councilmembers,

 

Your trash fees are essentially a tax on property owners to make up for
the huge deficit which was the result of bad decisions and deferred
maintenance that you are responsible for (whether or not you started it.)

 

People are angry and many of them can see through to the actual
reason for your schemes. They rejected your prop E tax hike, basically
your attempt to turn them into your piggy bank. I wonder what they will
do to the trash fee?

 

That’s what corrupt governments all over are doing – ad biz based on
manipulated data and making the real data so hard to get at that most
give up or it comes out years down the road. Targeting specific people
belies all of the equity policies you’ve pushed. Meanwhile, you’re
leaving even more of a mess behind to the next mayor. Tourism is
down. That is a pretty strong opinion poll that San Diego needs to get its
act together.

 

Regards,

 

Paul Henkin

 

NEWSARTICLE:



 

Times of San Diego

 

Opinion: A fair path forward on new trash fees for San Diego
homeowners

Opinion by Times of San Diego [6-8-2025]

San Diego is broke and its leaders have convinced voters that people
who live in less dense housing should pay more into city coffers.

 

Elected leaders’ efforts targeting people who live in single-family homes
and fewer than four-unit condo or apartment buildings will come to a
head on Monday when the City Council may approve fees of nearly
$600 a year for some residents — fees that will rise rapidly to nearly
$800 over the next three years.

 

To sell those fees, the city hired Bay Area consultants known for setting
the highest trash collection rates in California (including Long Beach,
Oakland and San Jose) and spent no less than $4.5 million to hold the
least scientific survey ever — aimed at raising the cost of service from
the $73 million in the city’s request for proposal to the $155 million the
consultants arrived at. And despite requests, city officials so far won’t
release the consultants’ underlying data.

 

The “public participation” exercise never offered the choice to keep the
existing service at its affordable cost — not even mentioned in the final
study. Instead, the final proposed fees are twice what the Measure B
ballot language promised and many services won’t be available for two
years or more.

 

The nasty campaign targeting single-family homeowners was largely
ignorant of facts — including that the census concluded that about a
third of single-family home residents are actually renters, that more than
a third are below median income, up to 24% are seniors still paying
mortgages, and so on. About 47,000 households that relied on the city
service are now being pushed to use private haulers — though no



deadline was set. And the favored billing mechanism is based on liens
that can end in foreclosure.

 

As this unfolded, it became apparent that the city has no idea who is
using its trash system. The city spends nearly $20 million a year on
private haulers for its own facilities — while allowing wasteful,
overlapping routes for commercial haulers. In a limited scope audit, the
city found that private haulers — and their customers — are not paying
their fair share at the landfill and for road damage.

 

The punch line: everyone’s trash costs are going to increase.

 

And the cost of service study includes new, previously unplanned hires
and purchases, failed and deferred past maintenance and a clutch of
programs like I Love A Clean San Diego that do not serve households.

 

So I’d like to propose a truly fair and sound path forward.

 

First, set fees for the first year at the monthly rate promised in the ballot
language, $23 to $29. We know the city needs money but the burden of
digging the government out of the hole it climbed into should not be
shouldered by less than half the city’s households. While Sean Elo-
Rivera and Joe LaCava looked at their homes in Kensington and La
Jolla, they forgot about Southcrest, almost all of Districts 4 and 8, and
neighborhoods like North Clairemont where most homeowners earn
less than median income.

 

Second, create a citizen oversight committee with meaningful input to
review annual increases and keep them affordable.

 

As to billing, the city recently celebrated the Public Utilities Department’s
course correction, including adding effective software. That’s where the
trash bill belongs. Tax roll billing is a direct line to foreclosure. Cities
already have the legal authority to get property liens for unpaid utility



bills. We need to have the checks and balances of a fair process, and
the benefit of prompt, current responses to billing concerns and
mistakes that cannot occur with annual tax roll billing.

 

Trash fees should reflect our larger goals of creating less waste and
recycling more. In the haste to get bills onto the tax rolls, our officials
bought a scheme that encourages creating waste. That’s dumb.

 

Every trash-maker should be funding disposal equally — preferably
based on use. Every trash-maker should be funding the landfill and
paying for damage to the roads. People in multi-unit buildings make
about the same amount of trash as people in single-family homes. It’s
nonsensical to charge trash-makers more because of the structure we
live in.

 

The rates should reflect that many services and promises won’t come
online immediately. For example, weekly recycling and chipped bins;
and bulky item pick-up won’t begin until July 2027. Discounts for low-
income people apply to less than 10% at best and won’t come online for
at least a year — if ever.

 

A million plastic containers will be recycled and a million new ones will
be purchased. California’s lawsuit against big oil companies over
plastics recycling tells us they will be burned. Then we’ll spend at least
$15 million on new ones. Can’t we simply attach RFID chips to the
existing bins?

 

Instead of drowning in empty promises and outright lies — many based
in ignorance — let’s develop strategies that actually reduce waste and
include the customers. That could build trust and generate good ideas
instead of what elected officials are doing now by dividing, lying and
trying to conquer.

 

When elected city officials roll out duplicitous, ignorant programs that
drive up the cost to live here while dismissing our concerns, there’s
good reason not to trust the them and scorn their stated goals.



 

The writer is a freelance reporter, editor and author living in San Diego.

 




